The following public comments were received
after packet was published 3/1/22.



From: Michelle Hudson <
Sent: Wednesday, March 8, 2023 1:55 PM

To: Sustainability & Infrastructure Commission; Clerk
Subject: Comments regarding Items 2 and 3 on S&! Commission Agenda

Dear Sustainability and Infrastructure Commissioners,

These comments are submitted on behalf of the 180+ members of the San Mateo Climate Action Team
(“SMCAT").

Thank you for your attention to ltems 2 and 3 in the agenda packet for today's Sustainability and Infrastructure
Commission meeting. SMCAT appreciates all the City is doing to prioritize complete and sustainable streets.
Projects that result in implementation of complete and sustainable streets are an important local tool for
combatting the climate crisis, in addition to yielding other important health and safety benefits. Accordingly,
please advance proposals that rebalance the budget to match the City’s vision so that the City can implement
the plans through infrastructure changes, with special emphasis on quick build and pilot installations.

Sincerely,
Michelle Hudson, on behalf of
The San Mateo Climate Action Team



From: Elaine Salinger

Sent: Wednesday, March 8, 2023 2:17 PM
To: Sustainability & Infrastructure Commission
Subject: SIC comment on behalf of 200+ CCL members

Dear Sustainability and Infrastructure Commissioners,

These comments are submitted on behalf of the 200+ Citizens Climate Lobby members living in the city of San Mateo.
Thank you for your attention to Items 2 and 3 in the agenda packet for today's Sustainability and Infrastructure
Commission meeting. Projects that result in implementation of complete and sustainable streets are an important local
tool for combatting the climate crisis, in addition to yielding other important health and safety benefits. Accordingly,
please advance proposals that rebalance the budget to match the City's vision so that the City can implement the
plans through infrastructure changes, with special emphasis on quick build and pilot installations.

Sincerely,

Elaine Salinger, San Mateo CCL Chapter Leader

650-533-3539

(L citizens’ Climate Lobby





